

FLORIDA STATE ASSOCIATION OF SUPERVISORS OF ELECTIONS

PO Box 350 | Tallahassee, FL 32302 | Telephone: (850) 599-9120

July 18, 2012

Executive Committee 2012-2013

President Vicki Davis

President-Elect Lori Edwards

Vice President Jerry Holland

Secretary Brian Corley

Treasurer Chris Chambless

Past President David Stafford

Board of Directors 2012-2013

Ann Bodenstein Shirley Knight Ion Sancho Susan McCool Nita Crawford Mary Jane Arrington Deborah Clark Kathy Dent Gertrude Walker Dr. Brenda Snipes

General Counsel

Ronald Labasky, Esq.

Executive Assistant

Melissa Elrod

VIA U.S. MAIL

Mr. Ken Detzner Secretary, Florida Department of State R.A. Gray Building 500 South Bronough Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Dear Secretary Detzner:

On behalf of the Florida State Association of Supervisors of Elections (FSASE) and the Supervisors of Elections throughout the state, I would like to thank you for your letter of July 14, 2012, advising us of the ability of the Department of State to access the U.S. Department of Homeland Security Systematic Alien Verification for Entitlements (SAVE) database. We share the objective of insuring the voter registration rolls in Florida are free of any improper registrations, including non-citizens.

You indicate in your letter that the process to be followed by the Department of State will include a carefully-calibrated matching process of the Florida voter registration system with driver's license records, as well as the SAVE system. You also advised that the previously-distributed list of non-citizen voters created by the Department of State is obsolete and should not be utilized. Most of the Supervisors stopped the removal process due to the problems that arose with that list.

Consistent with your assurance that you will keep us apprised of the steps involved in the new process, we look forward to working with Secretary of State Ken Detzner State of Florida July 18, 2012 Page 2 of 2

you as that process is developed and hopefully provide comments to the Department so

that there is clarity and understanding of how the information has been generated and

persons are identified. From the standpoint of the FSASE, backup documentation

concerning those persons identified by the process will be very important. You are aware

that when the information is provided to the Supervisors concerning felons, deceased, or

other parties to be removed from the voter rolls, documentation is provided to support the

identification and the potential removal of that person from the voter roll. We would hope

for the same in this process.

We look forward to working with you as this is developed and would like to meet

with you in the near future to discuss the process and ensure that, before it is finalized,

we are familiar with the process and in agreement on the final product.

Please contact me if there are any questions and we look forward to meeting with

you soon.

Sincerely,

Vicki Davis

VD;mle